OUR LADY OF LORETO & ST WINEFRIDE

Supporting Stewardship in the Archdiocese of Southwark



Parish Priest: Father Tom Scannell
Canon John Weatherill assisting
No.1, Leyborne Park
Kew, Richmond TW9 3HB
020 8940 3101
stwinefrideskew@gmail.com
www.stwinefrides.org.uk
(Attached to Mortlake Deanery)

This Newsletter Covers Two Weeks 14th & 21st May 2017 Fifth & Sixth Sundays of Easter (A)

The Sacrament of Reconciliation Sat. 10.00-10.30am; 5.15-5.45pm & upon request

Please pray for those who are sick, especially Christopher Browne, Fiona Duffy, Lorraine, Tracey & Josephine Edwards, Christopher Forster, Christopher Guildford, Carmella Harris, Fiona Hopwood, Alexander Lamberton-O'Neill, Pat McCaig, Joanna Nuttall, Fr David Peck, Michael Rich, Richard Saltmarsh, Rosa Santos, Valerie Somerset, Helen Thomas, Trieu Tran, Mary Wallace, Susan Wrixton.

MASS BOOK REFS Mass of the Day	14 th May	
	p.265	
Preface IV of Easter	p.75	
Eucharistic Prayer III	p.28	
MACC DOOK DEEC	24st Mari	
MASS BOOK REFS	21 st May	

Mass of the Day p.268
Preface V of Easter p.75
Eucharistic Prayer II p.24

HYMN BOOK REFS

Gloria 489 Holy Holy 490 Lamb of God 495 (Please try to join in the singing including the Gloria)

14th May, Fifth Sunday of Easter (A) Readings: Acts 6:1-7 1 Peter 2:4-9

John 14:1-12 **Readers:** 6pm James Flynn 9.30am Children's Mass 11.00am Margaret Chittick 6pm Veronica Edwards

21st May, Sixth Sunday of Easter (A)

Readings: Acts 8:5-8, 14-17 1 Peter 3:15-18 John 14:15-21

Readers: 6pm Anne Ball 9.30am Paul Fondie 11.00am Martin Wonfor 6pm Sally Durant

28th May, The Ascension of The Lord (A)

Readings: Acts 1:1-11 Ephesians 1:17-23 Matthew 28:16-20

Readers: 6pm Tony Pongracz 9.30am John Maher 11.00am Margaret Chittick 6pm Loretta Prentice

OFFERTORY

07/05/17 £978.39 S/O £265.00

Many thanks

Please pray for the repose of the soul of Susan Broadley, sister of Janice Nokes, who died recently.

MASSES & INTENTIONS

Sat 13th

6.00pm Marie-Claire Zammit RIP Sun 14th Fifth Sunday of Easter (A)

9.30am The Tran Family11.00am Christopher Forster6.00pm People of the Parish

Mon 15th Feria

9.30am

Tues 16th St. Simon Stock

9:30am

Wed 17th Feria

9.30am Hugo Clifford-Holmes RIP

Thurs 18th Feria

9.30am Mrs Julia Brown

Fri 19th Feria

9.30am **Sat 20th**

6.00pm Susan Broadley RIP

Sun 21st Sixth Sunday of Easter (A)

9.30am David McCarter 11.00am Margaret Hope 6.00pm Mary Bell

Mon 22nd Feria

9.30am

Tues 23rd Feria

9:30am

Wed 24th Feria

9.30am

Thurs 25th St. Bede

9.30am

Fri 26th St. Philip Neri

9.30am **Sat 27th**

6.00pm Ryan Family

Sun 28th The Ascension of The Lord (A)

9.30am

11.00am Mary Catherine De Freitas RIP

6.00pm

NEXT WEEK IN THE PARISH

Fr Tom will be away until approximately 25th May.

- 1. He will be here for weekend Masses.
- 2. If you have a relative who is in hospital and needs a sick visit please ask the hospital to contact the hospital chaplain for you.
- 3. If you require a Priest urgently, please contact Fr Tom on 07538 673907 and also send an email to the church.

Many thanks to Fr. Chidebere Obiodu (Fr. Chidi) who will celebrate Mass with you on Tuesday 16th – Friday 19th May and on Wednesday 24th May. I (Fr. Tom) will celebrate on the other weekdays

There will be <u>no confessions</u> on Saturday 20th May at 10am, but there will be confessions as usual at 5.15pm.

There will be a <u>new Mass Setting</u> commencing on 21st May. Francis will talk to you about it this weekend.

GENERAL PARISH NOTICES

World Communication Day will be on Sunday 21st **May.** There is a collection to support the Catholic Communication Network (CCN). The CCN supports the work of English and Welsh bishops and the wider church in promoting the gospel through the media on current issues.

Celebration- save the date.

On 5th July Father Tom celebrates the 20th anniversary of his ordination and on 6th July his 75th Birthday. 6th July is also the anniversary of the celebration of Father Tom's first Mass. He will commemorate these very special events on Saturday 8th July when he says 6pm Mass at St Winefride's. It will also be the anniversary of Canon John's ordination and he will concelebrate the Mass with Father Tom (but Canon John is a long way behind in the birthday stakes).

We would like to mark these very special occasions for Father Tom and Canon John on the evening of Saturday 8th July by sharing a glass of wine and a slice of cake with them in the Church Hall following Mass. We hope that many members of the parish will be able to attend the Mass and to toast the celebrants afterwards. Please do save the date.

The Parish Coordinating Committee

Parish Coffee Morning Our next get together will be on Sunday 21st May after both morning Masses.

Thank you from Alive Publishing There is a letter on the noticeboard in the Narthex thanking the parish for our Lenten donation to International Prison Outreach.

Christian Aid Week 14th-20th May 2017

Seeking volunteer collectors for the annual Christian Aid Week house to house collection from 14th-20th May (or to be a collector outside the shops in Kew on Saturday 20th May). Christian Aid represents all the main Christian churches and helps some of the poorest people in the world. If you can spare a few hours (or even just a single hour to collect outside the shops) please contact Peter Nixon on 020 8876 0976 or email nixonskew@gmail.com.

Children's Liturgy Groups - New Members We run an infant and junior liturgy group each week during term time and it would be great to have some new members. The schedule usually means that we take 2 or 3 turns each term at the 9.30am Mass on Sundays and you would need to have a DBS check through the Parish office. If you would like to become part of our Liturgy Team and help with the groups on our rota, please contact Liz Garrigan liz@tpg-design.com.

OTHER NOTICES

The Election The Society for the Protection of Unborn Children (SPUC) have sent us a reminder that in addition to Brexit there are other issues, which are a matter of life and death for some people, which we should consider when casting our vote e.g. abortion, care of the elderly and care of the disabled. There is a

poster in the Narthex and leaflets for you to take if you wish. The poster tells you how you can check candidates through SPUC or support them in other ways.

Clergy Support Fund Campaign Thank you to all Parishioners who supported the Diocesan-wide Campaign to raise support for our sick and retired clergy. As you remember, in 2015 our parish raised a very generous £58,000 for this special cause. During the last few years, many Parishioners across the Diocese have expressed appreciation for particular priests who have had a positive influence in their lives, and have enquired about the possibility of leaving a gift in their Will to the Campaign. If this is a cause that resonates with you and you would like to find a way of thanking our retired priests for their service to our community, please consider picking up an introductory leaflet from the tables in the Narthex. Thank you.

"Refugees and Asylum Seekers: Questions and Answers". Christian Aid Week 2017 focuses on Refugees. On Wednesday, 17th May there will be an evening with Eleanor Brown, Chief Executive of CARAS (Community Action for Refugees and Asylum Seekers), a charity based in Tooting. Chair: Margaret Handley. 7.30pm - 9pm at St Anne's Church Hall, Kew Green. All Welcome.

St Elizabeth's Catholic Primary School May Fair, Sunday 21st May, 12noon to 3pm

There will be a variety of stalls, plus some fantastic foods on offer together with a fun-filled programme of activities and performances. Please do go along and join in the fun.

Trumpeters' House Garden Party Sunday 28th May, 2pm-5pm. Old Palace Yard, Richmond Green TW9 1PD. Adults £5, Under 16s Free. In aid of The Poppy Factory, supporting disabled veterans into meaningful and sustainable employment. Tickets and more info: Poppyfactory.org/gardenparty; 020 8939 1829; events@poppyfactory.org; Poster in the small porch.

St Richard Reynolds Summer Ball

Friday 23rd June 2017 at Twickenham Stadium. The evening includes drinks reception in the players' tunnel and pitch side with tour of the dressing rooms, 3-course dinner with wine, dancing to live music and DJ, auction with profits going to the Sports Hall Appeal. Tickets £75 per head from http://fosrr.org.

Ursuline High School Alumnae Event to be held on 13th July 2017. Celebrating 125 Years, 1882-2017. If you are a former student and would like to learn more, please register your interest by email to Alumnae@uhsw.com.

School Open Days:

St. Catherine's School, Twickenham, Prep & Senior Open Afternoon on Saturday 17th June at 1pm. Contact Chantal Goldburn cgoldburn@stcatherineschool.co.uk See poster in the Narthex.